MINUTES OF PARKFAIRFAX RECREATION COMMITTEE JULY 10, 2018

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm.

Present were Nick Soto, Stacy Bolich and Meghan Dressel. Absent were Michelle McQueeney and Cheryl Chenoweth.

Nick will resign as chair because of his position on the Board of Directors. He will stay on as Board Liaison. Since two members of the committee were absent, a vote for a new chair was tabled with the present members agreeing to self govern with Nick as the titular head of committee until a vote at the regular meeting in August.

Nick reported he sent a recreation committee bulletin for publication in August's Parkfairfax newsletter.

Meghan reported on the suggestion box in the gym. There have been some good suggestions and also praise which has been recorded. Collection of suggestions will cease until the end of August. She reported that after work hours, the cardio equipment is in heavy use.

*Discussion followed about more improvements including removing walls, removing unnecessary equipment and adding more popular equipment. Meghan charged with making a drawing of the gym and an update on the equipment.

Meghan reported that the Concept II rowing machine was in need of servicing and cleaning. Our committee recommends to the management that a gym equipment familiar with the rowing machine be hired to do this service.

*Discussion followed about short and long term plans for an updated gym. It was agreed that an updated gym can be a good selling point for owners, buyers and renters and will keep PFF current with other development's recreation facilities.

*Classes and events that may fall into the scope of the recreation committee were discussed. Yoga, aqua exercise and leagues were suggested.

Stacy was charged with gathering preliminary information about bike storage racks to supplement or replace the often inadequate storage of bikes. This can also be used as a way to show owners, buyers and renter that PFF has amenities similar to other developments.

*Discussion of laundry and bike rooms security followed and key fobs or swipe cards were suggested as a way to keep those areas secure.

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.